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Dear Parent/Carer

Year 7 Update

As we near the end of your child’s first term at Ruskin High School we are able to reflect on a very successful start to their secondary education. As Year Manager, my role is to ensure a solid pastoral foundation for all students while supporting their academic progress. I would like to thank you and them for your continued support and cooperation.

The year group is to be commended for their approach in starting school especially as there was such limited opportunity for transition activities last summer term due to Covid restrictions.  However, the Year 7s responded brilliantly to the induction activities we held at the start of term.  Working with staff and their peers, students soon familiarised themselves with the school and its processes, took part in teambuilding activities, discussed their feelings about starting school and made aspiration posters.  They also spent a good deal of time with their Form Tutors who they now know very well and, most importantly, recognise as their daily contact each time they come to school.

Their teachers are very impressed with start the students have made.  In particular there have been high standards of attitude to learning and behaviour for learning in the classroom.  Engagement with homework has also been a very positive aspect of their term.  Students are very clear that they must have high standard and aspirations in all aspects of their work.

We also have many Year 7s engaged in extra-curricular activities including Dance, Art, Sport, Textiles, Choir, Languages and Food Technology. Congratulations to Simona S 7FAR and Erin B 7LOU who were elected to the School Council after a very keenly fought contest involving 7 candidates. 
Mrs Bennett set a Cardboard Challenge for her textile group and was absolutely delighted with the incredibly high standard of work she received.  Mr McGregor and Miss O’Donnell have been very impressed with the performances of the girls’ and boys’ football teams in their fixtures against Sir William Stanier and 
St Thomas More schools.  A number of students have also shown themselves to be excellent ambassadors and representatives of the school in speaking to visitors, working with the School Council, raising money for charity and speaking to Governors.  Jorja O in 7LOU took part in BBC Radio Stoke ‘Guess my favourite book’ programme on the Louise Stones programme, showing herself to be very composed and a natural on the radio.

I have thoroughly enjoyed working with the Year 7s this term and am proud to be their Year Manager. As the term draws to a close, we will enjoy the Christmas festivities and a well-deserved rest over the holiday.  I am confident that the students will come back refreshed and keen to achieve in the Spring term.  They have placed themselves in a very positive position to develop academically in the new term and I am certain that they will continue to take all the opportunities provided for them.

Wishing you a Happy Christmas and a peaceful, safe New Year.

Yours sincerely
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S Hartley
Year 7 Year Achievement Manager
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Community High School

Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.

T:01270 560514 - F: 01270 650248
E: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk

www.ruskinhighschool.co.uk
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